UNIVERSITY OF WARWICK

Equality and Diversity Committee

Minutes of the meeting held on 23 October 2014
Present:
Pro-Vice Chancellor for Academic Planning and Resources (in the Chair), Dr J Angouri, Mrs S Crookes, Mrs K Fisher, Mrs B Hay, Ms B Husakova, Mrs C Martin, Mrs G McGrattan, Mr M Mik, Mr M Potter, Ms R Roke, Dr M Shewring, Mr N Shiers, Ms S Smart, Mr D Wallis 
Apologies:
Dr E Campbell, Dr S Burrows, Rev. S Jennings, Mr S Lamb, Ms D Markham, Mrs C O’Leary, Dr N Rabbani, Professor S Rai, Professor P Scott, Professor P Thomas
In Attendance:
Mrs S Beaufoy - HR Adviser – Equality and Diversity (Assistant Secretary); Mrs L Walls - HR   Manager - Administration (Secretary)

Mr P Blagburn, Senior Assistant Registrar (Outreach) (for item 8)


Mr D Mace, Senior Project Manager, Estates (for item 9)


Ms B Sumtallee, Reward Manager (for item 6)

01/14-15
Terms of Reference, Membership and Conflicts of Interest
(a)   Terms of Reference


RECEIVED:
The Terms of Reference for the Equality and Diversity Committee for 2014/15 as set out in paper EDC.01/14-15.
RECOMMENDED:

That the first paragraph of the Terms of Reference be modified to explicitly mention the Equality Act 2010, the nine protected characteristics and the specific duties of the Equality Act.



(b)
Membership



RECEIVED:

The membership of the Committee for 2014/15 as set out in Paper EDC.02/14-15.


REPORTED: (by the Chair)

That there had been a number of changes in membership and that new members were welcomed to the meeting.  
(c) Conflicts of Interest

REPORTED: (by the Chair)

That, should any members or attendees of the Equality and Diversity Committee have any conflicts of interest relating to agenda items for the meeting, they should be declared at the beginning of the meeting.
RESOLVED:

That no conflicts of interest be recorded.
02/14-15

Minutes



RESOLVED:

That the minutes of the meeting of the Equality and Diversity Committee held on 16 May 2014 be approved.

03/14-15
Matters Arising
(a) Athena SWAN Charter


REPORTED: (by the HR Adviser – Equality and Diversity
(i) That the Department of Computer Science have successfully achieved a Bronze Athena SWAN award.

(ii) That Warwick is now only one of three institutions where all of the STEMM departments have Athena awards.

(iii) That the School of Life Sciences will be submitting for a Silver Athena award in the November 2014 submission round.

(b) Athena SWAN Charter and the Gender Equality Charter Mark (GEM)
REPORTED: (by the HR Adviser - Equality and Diversity)
(i) That Warwick Business School have successfully achieved a Bronze GEM award in the pilot of the Charter Mark.
(ii) That it is anticipated that the formal launch of GEM will be in November 2014.
(iii) That two Windows on Warwick sessions on GEM have been held, along with presentations to the Faculties of Arts and Social Science to provide information on the Charter Mark and to encourage participation.
04/14-15
Staff Statistics Report: Equality Monitoring 2013/14 (EDC Paper 03/14-15)


CONSIDERED:

A paper containing key staffing statistics for the academic year 2013/14.
REPORTED: (by the HR Manager – Administration)

(i) That there has been a slight increase in the number of female academic staff, with the largest increase being in the Faculties of Science and Medicine, which may be indicative of the Athena initiatives within those faculties.

(ii) That there is still a fairly high proportion of staff who are unwilling to disclose disability information, and this will be addressed as part of the annual data cleansing exercise, scheduled for 2015.

(iii) That whilst the University is employing a higher proportion of BME staff than it has in the past, the numbers are still low, in particular regard to the number of black employees (1.6%) with the other BME employees predominantly of Asian backgrounds.

(iv) That the report did not contain the statistics on recruitment and selection.

(v) That it would be useful to have comparative student data. 

(vi) That the Workforce Profile Report would be used to inform the Equality Objectives, which are due for revision in 2015.

RESOLVED:

(i) That an informative statement on the reasons for data collection be communicated to staff at the start of the data cleansing exercise.

(ii) That the Strategic Planning and Analytics Office be approached to produce a similar report on students.

(iii) That a report on the Recruitment and Selection statistics be presented at the next meeting of the Committee.
05/14-15
Promotion and Probation (EDC Paper 04/14-15)


CONSIDERED:

A paper on academic promotions and probations for the academic year 2013/14.
REPORTED: (by the HR Adviser - Equality and Diversity)

That as requested by the Committee last year (minute 06/13-14(i)), this report includes historical data to assist with trend analysis. 
06/14-15
Equity Analysis on Merit Pay 2013/14

REPORTED: (by the Reward Manager)

(i) That the overall participation rate in Scheme A had continued to fall for the third year running to 48.2% (compared to 51.3% last year), however the nomination rate for Scheme B increased significantly (14.6% compared with 6.3% last year) which indicated that the scheme is slowly being embedded into practice.
(ii) That the average nomination rate in Scheme B for grades was around 15%, with the lowest nomination rate within grade 1B.  This could be attributed to the fact that the participation rate for this grade in Scheme A was the highest (68% as compared with the average of participation rate across the grades 50%).

(iii) That there is no significant gender disparity in both Scheme A and B, in fact, female participation rate in Scheme A and nomination rate in Scheme B is higher than males.
(iv) That, for both schemes, there are some small residual disparities in participation rates and rating scores for other protected characteristics, but in each case these are largely the consequence of the sample size.  Individual grade analysis of the recommended rating scores for each protected characteristic demonstrates that disparities within grades are small and inconsistent.  It was therefore concluded that whilst there remain residual scoring disparities by ethnicity and disability, these are not the consequence of discrimination.

REPORTED: (by N Shiers)

That for future reports it would be useful to display more than the average range and split by grade/gender.

RESOLVED:
That the Committee approves the recommendation that departments are provided with equality modelling tool to allow them to understand their equality data about which they can provide their comments on their nominations prior to submission to VCAG.
07/14-15
Dignity at Warwick Policy (EDC Paper 06/14-15)

CONSIDERED:


The revised Dignity at Warwick Policy for Staff and Students, which includes the new Student Complaint Framework.

REPORTED: (by the HR Adviser - Equality and Diversity)
(i) That the Dignity at Warwick Policy for Staff and Students has been revised, in particular with regards to the new Student Complaint Framework.

(ii) That the policy will be re-launched at a campus wide Dignity at Warwick event scheduled for Friday 7 November 2014.


RESOLVED:
(i) That members send their comments on the revised policy to the HR Adviser - Equality and Diversity, no later than 29 October 2014.  
(ii) That subject to comments/changes received by members, that the Dignity at Warwick Policy be formally approved.
08/14-15

Widening Participation and Student Recruitment



REPORTED: (by the Senior Assistant Registrar (Outreach))

(i) That funding from HEFCE had been obtained in January to investigate how postgraduate programmes could be made more diverse, and how this could be measured.

(ii) That the HEFCE funded postgraduate support scheme for WP in postgraduate taught programmes has enabled 71 students from diverse backgrounds to enrol on a Masters course:
         69 students are full time; 2 part time, of which 42 students are female and 28 male; 9 are classified as having a disability, and 7 are recorded as having caring responsibilities.

(iii)        In collaboration with partner institutions, more data analysis needs to be undertaken with regard to ethnicity, low socio-economic backgrounds, as well as determining outcome measures of the career aspirations and challenges/barriers encountered by students, all of which will inform future funding bids to Government.
(iv)       That WBS are launching new BSc (with Foundation Year) Degrees in 2015.  The two courses are: BSc Accounting and Finance and BSc Management.  The courses are aimed at students currently studying for ‘A’-levels but who are unlikely to achieve the direct-entry requirements for the BSc degree courses because of personal, social or family difficulties, or if they are studying vocational qualifications.
09/14-15
Toilets, Baby Changing and Nursing Mothers Facilities on Campus

REPORTED: (by the Senior Project Manager, Estates)

(i)        That an audit has been carried out on unisex toilets, baby changing and nursing mothers facilities across campus.  

(ii)       That there are 19 locations on campus of unisex toilets, 3 single sex and 5 unisex baby changing facilities.  Currently there are no nursing mothers’ rooms, although it is known that WMS and the Faculty of Social Science have plans to have such a facility in 2015.
(iii)       That it would be easy to install baby changing facilities within disabled toilets, where there is more space.


RESOLVED:

(i)       That the HR Adviser - Equality and Diversity, engages with the LGBT Staff Network and Warwick PRIDE to inform them of how the committee is intending to take the matter of unisex toilets forward and to report their responses back to the next meeting.
(ii)        That Estates install baby changing facilities in a number of disabled toilets at key locations on campus.

(iii)        That the Faculty of Social Science runs a pilot of a nursing mother room and reports on progress to the Equality and Diversity Committee. 

10/14-15
Equality Objectives

REPORTED: (by the HR Adviser - Equality and Diversity)

That the Equality Objectives are due to be reviewed from 2015 and will be aligned into the new University strategy.
11/14-15
Equality and Diversity Network

REPORTED: (by the Chair of the Equality and Diversity Network)

(i)         That the timing, venue and format of the meetings have changed, to accommodate staff working on different days.  Meetings will also be held in different locations across campus.

(ii)          The format of the meetings will be less formal and more interactive and each meeting will focus on one or two themes.  
(iii) 
No formal minutes will be produced and initial feedback on the new format has been very positive.

12/14-15
Athena Annual Report
RECEIVED:
The Annual Report on Athena Swan progress as approved by the University Athena Steering Group (EDC Paper 07/14-15).

13/14-15
Disability Interest Group
RECEIVED:

The notes of the Disability Interest Group meeting held on 8 October 2014 (EDC Paper 08/14-15).

14/14-15
Date of Next Meeting

TO REPORT:


That the date of the next meeting of the Equality and Diversity Committee will be 3 February 2015 in CMR1.0.
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